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Message from the Guest Editor

The recent pandemic of SARS-CoV-2 is just the latest
example of how a better understanding of the emergence
and maintenance of bat-borne viral diseases is of critical
importance. With there being over 1,400 species of bats,
covering a wide range of habitats across six continents, a
better understanding of the viruses that bats carry and the
threats posed by their introduction into other host species
is needed. A Special Issue of Animals will be dedicated to
"Bats and Viruses: Importance of Understanding Virus
Origin and Host Connection". We are interested in recent
research on the interactions of bats and their
environments; the exposure of humans in addition to their
companion and domestic animals to bats; the discovery of
novel bat viral pathogens; evolution and host adaptation
following species cross-over; and the
phylogenetic/phylogeographical studies of bat-borne
viruses.
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Message from the Editor-in-Chief

Animals is an on-line open access journal that was first
published in 2011. Animals adheres to rigorous peerreview
and editorial processes and publishes only high quality
manuscripts that address important issues in the many
varied disciplines that involve animals, with a focus on
animal science, animal welfare and animal ethics. Animals
is covered in the Science Citation Index Expanded (SCIE) in
Web of Science, with the latest Impact Factor: 3.0 (2022,
ranks 12 /62 (Q1) in ‘Agriculture, Dairy & Animal Science’;
13/143 (Q1) in ‘Veterinary Sciences’), 5-Year Impact Factor:
3.2.
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